TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

June 20-28, 2020

Weekend Masses are at The Parish Center - PC		
Weekend: Saturday PC	June 20 4:30	VIGIL: TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Father's Day Flower Fund Memorials
Sunday	June 21	TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Father's Day Flower Fund Memorials
PC	11am	Mass will be Live-Streamed on our Facebook page
Weekdays Monday	June 22	Weekday St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop; Sts. John Fisher, Bishop And Thomas More, Martyrs
SFC	8am	People of the Parish
Tuesday SFC	June 23 8am	Weekday People of the Parish
Wednesday SFC	June 24 8am	The Nativity of St. John the Baptist <i>JoAnn Beaver</i> by Bill & Linda Kehoe
Thursday SFC	June 25	Weekday People of the Parish
Friday NO MASS Weekend	June 26 HERE	Weekday 8am Mass at Community Center – Our Lady of Peace
Weekend Masses are at The Parish Center - PC		
Saturday	June 27	VIGIL: THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
PC	4:30pm	Weekend Mass Intentions
Sunday	June 28	THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Weekend Mass Intentions
PC	11am	Mass will be Live-Streamed on our Facebook page

Mass Intentions for June 20/21: Father's Day Flower Fund Memorials

Mass Intentions for June 27/28: Francis X. Petrini, Sr. Memorial Anniversary by Wife & Family; Anton & Mary Ann Koenig by Susan & James Kananen; Mary Ann Rood by Agnes Mirando; Ed Moroski by Nick & Lisa Iarocci; Uncle "Chic" Ciccone by Nick & Lisa Iarocci; Robert & Antoinette Rogers by daughter, Marie Vernol; Betsy Janeko by Pantuso & Williams Families; Marvin Maire 30th Memorial Anniversary by Mom and Dad.

Mass Intentions and Sanctuary Candle Intentions

Any Mass Intentions that you would like to schedule may be done by leaving a message at the Parish Office (599-8570); emailing stmsfc@hotmail.com; or by dropping it in the collection basket if you are attending the weekend Mass. We are able to schedule one Mass intention per weekday (Mon-Thurs) and multiple intentions on the weekend.

Sanctuary Candle Intentions may be scheduled in the same way.

Mass and Sanctuary Candle Intentions are \$10 each.



Sanctuary Candle

In Memory of:

Anthony Ciccone by Wife & Daughters James Palagyi by Bob, Judy, Gary & Kim

Special Intention by Susan Kananen

A Prayer to Combat the Coronavirus Pandemic

Most merciful and Triune God,
We come to you in our weakness.
We come to you in our fear.
We come to you with trust.
For you alone are our hope.

We place before you the disease present in our world.
We turn to you in our time of need.

Bring wisdom to doctors.
Give understanding to scientists.
Endow caregivers with
compassion and generosity.
Bring healing to those who are ill.
Protect those who are most at risk.
Give comfort to those who have lost
a loved one.

Welcome those who have died into your eternal home.

Stabilize our communities.
Unite us in our compassion.
Remove all fear from our hearts.
Fill us with confidence in your care.

Jesus, I trust in you. Jesus, I trust in you. Jesus, I trust in you. Stewardship Update

Sunday \$ 3,968.50

67 Envelopes

Thank you for your continued generosity!

Our 'Featured Advertiser' this week is:

Thomas M. Belnap Certified Public Accountant

Thank you for your support of our weekly bulletin!

Thank you to *The Breakwall* for donating meals for Mary's Kitchen this past week. We have been very blessed with our local businesses preparing and delivering these meals. In addition to The Breakwall, we thank *Biscotti's*, *Castaways and Sparky's*.

We also thank Lori Webster who is now coordinating filling the Blessing Boxes at St. Mary, St. Frances Cabrini and the Conneaut Library when they are empty. *Thank You to all parishioners and friends* who also fill the Blessing Boxes with much needed items. Hopefully together we can continue providing food relief in a small way through your donations and our efforts to maintain an inventory as well.

If you would like to continue supporting these efforts through Mary's Kitchen, you may send your donations to the Parish Office or drop them in the collection basket at Mass. The generosity of so many is a blessing.

Dear Parish Family,

I am excited to introduce to you our new Faith Formation Director, Carla Robison who will take over our Faith Formation Program here at our Parish. Carla has been hired to fulfill some of the duties from my former position as Director of Religious Education. Since becoming Parish Leader, I felt that it was necessary to have someone focus on this very important ministry. I worked with Carla when I was principal at Saint John School. Carla is a person that has a genuine heart for ministry and a love for the people she ministers to. I am excited that she is a vital part of our Ministry Team and Parish family. Please see the column she wrote in today's bulletin introducing herself.

Welcome Carla!

Nick Perkoski Parish Leader

Welcome, Carla!



Hello everyone,

for Catechesis.

My name is Carla Robison. I'm the new Faith Formation Director at Corpus Christi. I've lived in Northeast Ohio my whole life. I'm a 1981 graduate of St. John High School and 1985 graduate of John Carroll University with a degree in Elementary Education.

I began my teaching career in 1985 at Saint Joseph School in Ashtabula. I have taught second grade, first grade and Preschool for Saint Joseph School, Ashtabula Cooperative Nursery School, Saints John and Paul School and Saint John School in Ashtabula. I was involved with the sacramental preparation for the second grade students and their families and I participated on many committees during my years with the school. I retired from teaching in 2018.

I've also worked in various ministries at various churches throughout the years. I was the RCIA Director and CCD Coordinator at Saint Joseph Church in the late 80's and early 90's. I've helped with Vacation Bible Schools and First Communion Preparation at both Saint Joseph and Our Lady of Peace Parishes. I was a catechist for the Good Shepherd Program at Saint Andrew Bobola Church in Kingsville, Ohio the last 2 years. I'm currently helping with the RCIA Program at Our Lady of Peace and Corpus Christi.

I've continued my education in Religious Studies over the years by attending workshops from the Diocese and colleges. I received a Spiritual Director Certificate from the Ignatian Spiritual Institute at John Carroll University in 2015. I'm currently serving as a member of the Diocesan Council

My husband Van and I live in Ashtabula. We were married at Saint Joseph Church in Ashtabula on August 9, 1986. We have two adult sons. Our oldest son Vanderbilt III lives in Florida with his wife Angela and son Van IV. Our son Stephen lives in Willowick, Ohio.

I am happy to be working at Corpus Christi Parish! I look forward to serving at the Parish and to meeting the families of the Parish.